Minutes Newton Memorial Hall Committee 12th January 2023

Present: Bob, Des, Gordon, Ian and Veronica.  The committee welcomed Ben as a new member.
Apologies:  Jane and Ruth

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The remaining minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

Treasures report:
Gordon reported:
Current balance £18,537.74
Gordon reported that current energy costs were £664.84 and that the account was currently in credit. It was agreed that this balance would be monitored and discussed at future meetings.
Bookings:
Bookings for the Hall remained steady and there had been no adverse effects noted due to the recent price increases It was therefore agreed to continue to monitor the prices.
Ruth had asked the committee to consider the price to be charged to rent the Hall to the family of a village member for a children’s group. It was decided as the person booking the Hall and those who would be using the Hall were not from the village standard prices should be charged. However, should more information regarding the group or those using the Hall come to light then the charges will be reconsidered.
Purchase an allocation of new keys
Bob confirmed that the purchase an allocation of new keys was now complete.
Update of application to “Green Shoots” and energy saving improvements
Ian confirmed that the Green Shoots application for the installation of solar panels had unfortunately not been successful. Feedback had been requested to support any future applications.
Replacement of notice board and signage
Gordon presented information on a possible replacement notice board at a cost of approximately £800. This can be personalised to the village. It was agreed that it was suitable but further information on sizes and costs to be obtained. It was also agreed that the Parish Council will be asked to purchase the Notice Board and the Village Hall Committee will reimburse them.
Bob reported that the new Memorial Hall signage was being worked on and he will continue with the sign fitter to complete the new title for the Hall.
Installation of Handrail at side entrance
The installation of the handrail at the side entrance is now complete.
Water leak
It was confirmed following the application of sealant by Rick there had been no further leaks.


Live and Local
The Live and Local evening in October had been well attended and enjoyed by all.
There is a future event planned for March details of which will be circulated to the village as part of the events committee flyer.
Update of the Deeds 
The update of the deeds has now been completed and signed off by all relevant parties.
Purchase of Chairs
Following the request to have chairs with arms available within the Hall Gordon presented some suggestions. It was decided to further explore possible comfortable and stackable possibilities.

Any Other Business
Dishwasher
It was reported that the dishwasher fitted during the kitchen refurbishment was broken. Quotes for a repair clout were approximately £94 plus the repair and any parts etc. It was agreed that as the dishwasher was rarely used this may be unnecessary expenditure and that removing the dishwasher and buying a replacement cupboard from Howdens may be beneficial. The cost of a replacement unit to be obtained.

Doorstop
Ian reported an doorstop was required for the new frnt dooe. It was agreed that given the weight of the door this would need to be substantial. Bob to look at what suitable doorstops are available and report back to the meeting.

Date of the Next Meeting:
Thursday 13th April 2023   7:15pm   Newton Memorial Hall.
 
